
 

Despite some encouraging corporate earnings results and reasonably positive 

economic data in the US, a volatile October sparked global slowdown fears. This 

was led by disappointing European data, falling oil prices, continuing geopolitical 

risks, the imminent end to US quantitative easing (QE), and the prospect of an 

international currency war resulting from Japanôs unprecedented initiatives to 

increase its monetary base and directly influence asset market prices.



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


